
 

 

TOWN OF TROY 

BOARD OF SELECTMEN MINUTES 

The Board of Selectmen held their monthly meeting on Monday, December 18, 2017 at 

6:30 p.m. at the Troy Municipal Office. 

Selectmen Present: Robert Langlands, Gary Taylor, Mark Sanville 

Others Present:  Terri Medley, Steve Button, Lee Forbes, Raymond Lemay.  

THESE MINUTES ARE UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED. 

1. Meeting opened at 6:30 pm. 

2. Raymond inquired about the town plowing Autumn Ridge.  The board explained 

the need for Raymond and Patricia to sign the Warranty Deed conveying the 

Autumn Ridge Road to the Town of Troy.  Lee explained the road needs crusher 

run and a culvert extension.  After some discussion it was decided by a motion 

made by Gary that the Town of Troy would take over Autumn Ridge under the 

condition Raymond gives $1,000.00 to be placed in escrow, to cover any 

improvements needed on the road in the spring.  Motion carried.  

3. Steve reported the pressure transducer was not working correctly.  He is waiting 

for someone to come and service it.   

4. Terri presented the board with the documents for the bond vote for the water well 

project that was completed earlier in the year.  A motion was made by Gary to 

adopt the Resolution, Warning and ballot.  Motion carried. 

5. Lee explained to the board they are having electrical problems with Mike’s truck 

and will be bringing it to Clark’s for repair.  He also told the board there was a 

need for hiring someone to cut the trees along the back roads.  Gary made a 

motion to hire Jason Patenaude to work one week in 2017 and one week in 2018 

cutting the trees that need trimming on the sides of the back roads.  Motion 

carried.   

6. Mark discussed the box culvert project on Loop Road.  He indicated Jason 

Sevigny is working on the packets to send to the various companies for bidding. 

Bid opening will occur on February 19, 2018.    

7. The board reviewed the new ATV Ordinance.  Terri is going to make the 

necessary changes to the ordinance and warn it on the agenda for the January 

2018 Selectboard meeting. 

8. Minutes of the November 20, 2017 meeting were reviewed and accepted with a 

motion made by Mark.  

9. All orders were signed. 

10. The meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm. 


